	
	M.Ya. Azarov

Prime Minister of Ukraine


Re: Work of the Interdepartmental Working Group                                                                                                                                                              
Distinguished Mykolo Yanovych,
Please be informed that in pursuance of your order from 04.04.2013 № 12260/1/1-13, on May 30, 2013 in Odessa took place the Third International UNECE Seminar “Trade Facilitation in Ukraine. The "Single Window - Local Solutions" in Odessa. Achievements and New Challenges". In the framework of the seminar a Ninth meeting of the Interagency working and expert groups on the implementation of technology "Single Window - Local Solutions" in the area of ​​Southern customs and ports of Odessa region (report attached) was conducted.

The meeting noted the significant progress in the project, while also paying attention to the presence of certain organizational problems. One is the lack of regulatory approval of the procedure an composition of the Interagency Working Group.

In view of the fact that current legislation stipulates the competence and scope of the central executive authorities, and to enhance the effectiveness of the implementation of the project, we address to you with the request to identify the Ministry of Revenues and Duties of Ukraine as a leading performer on the development of the project of the decree of the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine "On creation of the Interagency working Group (Coordinating Council) on implementation of technology "Single Window - Local Solutions".
We also send you the report (attached) on the performance by the ministries and other central bodies of executive power of your orders from 06.12.12 № 36695/24/1-11 (to provide monthly reports on the participation in the pilot project) and from 04.04.13 № 12260 / 1/1-13 ( to participate in UNECE seminar) and the report on the project during 2012 - 2013 (attached).

Appendix: cited on pp. .. 
Respectfully,
V.I. Shchelkunov
President, ICC Ukraine, 
Vice-Chairman of the Interdepartmental Working Group  

Prepared by  Т.М. Makarycheva
Tel.: (044) 361-37-31, 050 392 3948
